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Printed Circuit Board Handling Precautions

Circuit boards that contain a microprocessor have enhanced capabilities over simple “solid state” type
boards; they can do more for the user. One consequence of these added capabilities is a need for
added care in handling the boards; excessive static electricity can damage the microprocessor.

Follow these simple precautions when replacing a Printed Circuit Board:

1. Keep the PC boards in the anti-static packaging until they are ready to be installed.

2. Be sure your hands are clean.

3. Just before touching the board, touch the cabinet of the machine to discharge any possible build up
of static electricity.

4. Handle the original and replacement boards only by their outer edges.

5. Place the original board in the anti-static package for return.

The original board must be repacked in the anti-static bag and returned in the carton to be eligible for
warranty credit.


